
From the Principal  
Dear Parents 

Drought Fundraiser Friday 17 August 2018 

Our school community will be raising funds for our farmers this Friday, 17 August.  Children may like to 
wear a hat, boots or chequered shirt with the uniform that they would normally wear on Friday. 

We are inviting you to support this drought appeal with a donation of your choice.  We are sure that any 
amount will be much appreciated by our struggling farmers.  

We thank you in advance for supporting the drought fundraiser. 

Pride 
Grit and our motivation are building blocks to success, yet we sometimes struggle with how to instil these 
qualities in children. 

A study last year by German researchers found students who reported feeling positive emotions such as 
pride and enjoyment in their work had significantly better achievement over time than students who had the 
same level of ability but fewer positive emotions. 

On the other hand, feeling a lack of pride in our work can motivate us to work harder, too. 

Parents play a critical role in building their child’s sense of pride.  Our brains don’t come hard-wired to know 
what to take pride in, such as grades or sports, so children initially look to parents and then to teachers and 
peers to find out what’s valued by those around them and therefore what goals are worthwhile to pursue.   

When young people are engaged in areas where they feel confident and proud, it creates a ripple effect, 
giving them the motivation and encouragement to take on new challenges in other areas of their lives.  To 
teach children how to use pride as a motivational tool, point it out:  Did you notice how you felt when you 
aced your assessment, built that lego model or sang that song? 

To stay intrinsically motivated, children must feel as if they’re improving toward a goal, so point out the pride 
they should feel in the small successes along the way. 

When we withhold genuine praise or downplay pride, we deprive children of a powerful source of motivation 
that can help them persevere in the face of challenges today - and throughout their lives. 

Feast of the Assumption 
Yesterday was the Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary.  As a school community we 
celebrated the feast day by attending Mass. 

“Mary, A young Galilean woman betrothed to be married. 
Visited by the angel Gabriel, a messenger from God. 
Asked to bear the Son of God, the Most High. 
Understandably shocked. 
Mary’s faith in the Lord was so strong that she answered “yes” to God, 
Though she was perplexed and afraid. 
May we also be unwavering in our faith and answer “yes” when we hear God’s call.  
Amen.” 
 

Wishing you every blessing for the week ahead. 
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Social Skills and Mantras Program. 

Week 5:  Playing fairly 

 A person who plays fairly and gets on with the game 

allows others to enjoy the game. People who play fairly 

get a reputation as good people to be around .  

Weeks 6 & 7:  Being a good winner.  Being a good loser.  

 Winning feels good, but remember to win in a way which 

keeps friends. 

 Losing can make you feel bad, but staying friends is 

more important than giving in to your grumpy feelings. 

Prayers 

Please keep in your prayers Elijah (3 Blue ) & 

Charlotte-Jessica (4 Yellow) Padjan and their 

family on the passing of their paternal uncle. 

Eternal rest grant to him Lord. Let Your perpetual light 

shine upon him.  May he rest in peace.  Amen. 

2019 Enrolments 

Kindergarten-Year 6 
Enrolment applications are still open  

for siblings and new families 

We are still taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2019 and 

Years 1-6 for 2019.  If you already have children at the 

school and are thinking about your Kindergarten child coming 

to St Michael’s in 2019, please contact us as soon as possi-

ble to discuss their enrolment with us.   

If you have family or friends who would like their child to 

come to St Michael’s, please ask them to contact us as soon 

as possible. 

For further enquiries, please call the school office on 9865 

1600. 

Religious Education 
Sacrament of Eucharist 

For children eight-nine years of age or older who have received 
the Sacrament of Penance. 

Enrolment Masses—Weekend 25 & 26 August 

 Saturday Vigil 5.30 pm; Sunday 8 am, 10 am and 6 pm 

Session 1 Parents only  

 Tuesday 4 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 5 September 7.30 pm 

Session 2 Parents / Children  

 Tuesday 11 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 12 September 7.30 pm 

Session 3 Parents / Children 

 Tuesday 18 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 19 September 7.30 pm 

Session 4 Parents / Children 

 Tuesday 25 September 7.30 pm or Wednesday 26 September 7.30 pm 

Session 5 Rehearsal  

 Tuesday 16 October 7.30 pm or Wednesday 17 October 7.30 pm 

Celebration of Sacrament of Eucharist 

Any of the Parish Masses on weekend of 20 and 21 October or 
Friday 19 October 7.30 pm, Sunday 21 October 12 noon and 
2.30 pm. 

Attendance at weekend masses is expected throughout the 
whole programme. 

All enquiries, please contact the Parish office on 9639 0598. 

Parish Youth 

Years 5-6: Sunday 19 August from 4.00-5.30 pm at the Downey 
Room, we'll be having a taco Tuesday… on Sunday! With a 
whole heap of food, games and activities! Look forward to 
seeing you there, and at the youth Mass to follow from 6.00-7.00 
pm.  All enquiries:  

Youth Minister Paul Fam on 0407 773 174, or send an email 
through to youth@parishofbaulkhamhills.org.au  

New School phone number 

9865 1600 
Please ensure that you have updated the school’s new 
phone number into your mobile phone contacts so that if we 
ring your number, you will know that someone from the 
school is trying to reach you.. 

Our previous school number is no longer active. 

Bus timetable 
There is an updated school bus timetable commencing 
Monday 20 August.  The amended timetable is on our 
website: 

Please note that the afternoon Route 8608 will be 
discontinued due to low patronage. A new service Route 
3526 could be used for any affected students. 

Students must have a valid Opal card to travel on school 
buses, and must tap on and off morning and afternoon. 

Uniform 
Dear Parents / Guardians 

Oz Fashions have to increase the price of certain items. 

In this case it will only be the sports jacket.  This price change 

will be effective 1 September 2018. 

The new price lists are available on the school’s website. 

Kind regards 

Elle, Oz Fashions Uniforms, 0421 216 414 

School Fees 

A reminder that Term 3 school fees are due by Wednesday 

29 August 2018. Thank you to those families who have paid, or 

are continuing to make their scheduled weekly, fortnightly or 

monthly fee arrangement payments. 

Should you be experiencing financial difficulty, please contact 

Rasha Azar, Finance Officer, on 9865 1600 for a strictly 

confidential conversation as a matter of urgency. 

Thank you for your continued support. 



Staff Development Day 

Term 3 Week 8—Friday 14 September will be a  
professional learning day for the staff and the school will 
be closed.  The focus for the professional learning will be 
on the new Science and Technology syllabus which will be 
mandatory for schools to use in 2019.  

There is no supervision for children on this day. Please 
organise alternative care arrangements on this day. 

Music News 

The Year 4 children will perform a song they have been 

learning in music lessons at the Week 5 assembly (Friday 

August 24). 

The Percussion Discussion 

Mrs Parker has been working with a small group of Year 4 

and 5 students on Mondays at lunch time. Over the last two 

terms we have been trying out some different types of 

drumming.  The group have decided to call themselves the 

Percussion Discussion, and will perform at this Friday's 

assembly - 17 August. 

Captivate 

101 students from our school will perform at Catholic 

Education Parramatta's 10th Anniversary Captivate 

showcases next week.  Our 61 choir members will join 1100 

other primary students in a combined school's primary choir 

and our 40 member dance troupe will perform with several 

other schools at the showcases on two nights next week.  

Our dance students performed their dances for our school at 

assembly last week and our choir members will perform 

some of their Captivate songs at an assembly later this term. 

We wish all our Captivate performers well as they take part 

in this exciting event, after many months of hard work. 

Mrs Lyndall Parker, Music Teacher 

Calendar Dates 
WEEK 4 

Fri 17 Aug School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer 2 Yellow 

Yr 6 Debating 

Drought fundraiser 

WEEK 5 

Mon 20 Aug Captivate Dress Rehearsal Performances 

Yrs 4 & 5 Incursion - Mark Greenwood 

Yr 2 Incursion - Jess Black 

Tue 21 Aug Yr 5 Incursion - Allison Tait 

Yr 6 Incursion - Steven Lochran 

Captivate Performances - Homebush Sports 
Arena 

Wed 22 Aug Book Week Character Parade 9.15-11.00 am - 
Hall 

Captivate Performances - Homebush Sports 
Arena 

Thu 23 Aug Yr 3 Incursion - Frane Lessac 

Yr 1 Incursion - Lesley Gibbes 

Fri 24 Aug School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer 1 Yellow 

Yr 6 Debating 

P&F Father’s Day Gift Stall 

Yr 6 Voice of Youth 

WEEK 6 

Mon 27 Aug Yrs 3 & 5 Naplan Online Readiness Test 

Tue 28 Aug Yrs 3 & 5 Naplan Online Readiness Test 

Wed 29 Aug Yrs 3 & 5 Naplan Online Readiness Test 

P&F General Meeting 6 pm 

Thu 30 Aug Yrs 5 Naplan Online Readiness Test 

Year 3 Muru Mittigar School Cultural Excursion - 
Rouse Hill 

Fri 31 Aug P&F Father’s Day Breakfast & Jersey Day 

Father’s Day Non-Eucharistic Liturgy 10.15 am 

Events, including representative sport are regularly added to the 
school’s calendar on our website:  

http://www.stmichaelsbhills.catholic.edu.au/calendar-of-events 

School Terms - 2018 

Term 3—Monday 23 July to Friday 28 September 2018 

Term 4—Monday 15 October to Friday 21 December 2018 

 Students finish Wednesday 19 December 2018 

Children’s Book Week -  
“Find Your Treasure” 

Kindergarten to Year 6 Children’s Book Week is next week! 
A time to celebrate and Find Your Treasure! Each grade 
from Year 1-6 [Kindy have a treat booked for Term 4] will be 
welcoming a special guest to entertain, enrich and inspire 
our students. 

Wednesday 22 August is our traditional Whole School Book 
Character Parade, where all students arrive dressed as their 
favourite character from a book and parade to the music of 
our school bands. Students must carry the book as they pa-
rade. Classroom teachers will choose the costumes they 
consider the best. These characters will then have an oppor-
tunity to parade again. [Handy hint - I’ve collected the data 
and have discovered that all teachers prefer homemade 
costumes, using ‘bits and bobs’ from dress-up and recycling 
boxes.] 

Parents and families are welcome to attend. Our Book Char-
acter Parade will be held in the hall and will commence ap-
proximately 9:15 am, after the teachers have completed the 
morning administrative tasks. 

Happy reading! 

Mrs Patricia Lee & Mrs Marianne Seny 

St Michael’s Feast Day 
St Michael’s  School  Feast  Day  will  be  celebrated  on  Friday 

28 September.  Families will be able to join us from 9.30 am ‐ 

1.00 pm.  More details to follow. 



Assembly Awards 

Students of the Week - Week 1 
KQ BLUE Kynan Dpenha 
KvG GREEN Mia Pavicic 
KT RED Zachary Carmeci 
KRD YELLOW Amelia Knight 
1HS BLUE Daniel Eltenn 
1Y GREEN Ema Kolak 
1G RED Elroy Franklin 
1F YELLOW Samuel Laoulach 
2K BLUE Anika Buric  
2J GREEN Domenic Pizzonia 
2P RED April Simmons 
2L YELLOW Levi Wilson 
3B BLUE Zachary Hall 
3H GREEN Charlotte Taylor 
3C RED Emily Geracitano 
3OC YELLOW Katie Worsley 
4BM BLUE Tyrashay Gloss 
4G GREEN Enya Machado 
4P RED Eddie Gonzalez 
4I YELLOW Mary-Lillian Bassili 
5K BLUE Thomas Gutierrez 
5S GREEN Maddison Zaitony 
5M RED Celina Sukkar 
5OD YELLOW Catherine Grainger 
6F BLUE Cristian Mohole 
6B GREEN Caitlin Lynch 
6R RED Angelina McLean 
6M YELLOW Charlie Rhodes 
 

Students of the Week - Week 2 
KQ BLUE Connor Stevens 
KvG GREEN Joshua Williams 
KT RED Lily Petrovic 
KRD YELLOW Ryan McAndrew 
1HS BLUE Laksheeka Gour 
1Y GREEN Blake Barton 
1G RED Amelia Schultz 
1F YELLOW Sofia Sideras 
2K BLUE Keira Thomson 
2J GREEN Jacobo Garces Catano 
2P RED Jacob Agnas 
2L YELLOW Tierie Stevens 
3B BLUE Savannah Petrovic 
3H GREEN Jason Spence  
3C RED Lucas Williamson 
3OC YELLOW Julian Grasso 
4BM BLUE Millie MacDonald 
4G GREEN Felix Yoon 
4P RED Callum Smith 
4I YELLOW Luca Colacchio 
5K BLUE Mia Jurcevic 
5S GREEN Mary Boutros 
5M RED Jay Puglisi 
5OD YELLOW Phoenix Morrison 
6F BLUE Raymond Maikhael 
6B GREEN Antonio Pellicano 
6R RED Megan Loveridge 
6M YELLOW Beatrix Hendry 

Students of the Week - Week 3 

KQ BLUE Kiara Braganza 
KvG GREEN Olivia Sayers 
KT RED Ajitesh Singh 
KRD YELLOW Celia Liu 
1HS BLUE Evelyn La Faber 
1Y GREEN Nicolas Picallo 
1G RED Ethan Pereira 
1F YELLOW Oliver Stark 
2K BLUE Emily Mison 
2J GREEN Jake Lenane 
2P RED Mattea Volpe 
2L YELLOW Sebastian Farias 
3B BLUE Kayla Empeigne  
3H GREEN Grace Michaels  
3C RED Joshua McAndrew 
3OC YELLOW Zac Montesin 
4BM BLUE Jessica White 
4G GREEN Shanelle Braganza 
4P RED Zara Khouri 
4I YELLOW Charlotte-Jessica Padjan 
5K BLUE Jaiden Kennedy 
5S GREEN Hollee Stewart 
5M RED Elie Chammas 
5OD YELLOW Riley Grehan 
6F BLUE Shae Munro 
6B GREEN Georgia Scollard 
6R RED Joshvin Prakash 
6M YELLOW Javier House 

International Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) 2018 - Years 3 - 6  

SCIENCE 

Congratulations to all of the children who participated in the Science competition this year.  Well done to the following children on 
their achievements. 

Distinction 

Year 3:  Lizanne Fernandes, Angus Herriott, Allyson Lynch, Midhushan Packiarajah, Liam Robbo 

Year 4:  Caleb Parker, Nicholas Scollard 

Year 5:  Sienna Gwynne, Tayla Harris, Julia Patanjali 

Credit 

Year 3:  Scarlett Boswell, Ashton Crawford, Emily Geracitano, Josephina Kerr, Charlotte Lucak, Charles Magdic, Zac Montesin, 
Ethan Murray 

Year 4:  Samuel Duda, Ellen Hoddinett, Joanna Kim, Gemma Lenane, William O’Farrell, Sienna Pai, Jade Potuzanski, Madeleine 
Scotland 

Year 5:  Cooper Crawford, Jonathan Drury, Isabella Kasto, Holly Martin, Harrison Michaels, Angelica Morshedizadeh, Ysus 
Perez-Christie, Skyler Ramaker, Caylee Stevens, Charlize Villanueva 

Year 6:  Raphael Kim, Robert McKay, Lachlan Carey, Kaitlin Giffney, Cooper Hume, Jacob Kos, Katherine Liu, Audrey Martinez, 
Lachlan Smith, Joshua Stevens, Angelina Woodward 

Merit 

Year 3:  Elleese Demal, Zachary Doric, Taylor Drury, Drew Fleming, Charlotte Henson, Ashleigh Kriesel, Zuzanna Latecka, 
Georgia Roberts, Luca Scotland, Matthew Timbs, Charlotte Ursino, Kieran Willathgamuwa 

Year 4:  Shanelle Braganza, Abigail Chan, Charlotte Gosling, Aidyn Hatton, Lachlan Martin 

Year 5:  Mischa D’Souza, Riley Grehan, Kristijan Magdic, Ryan Sayers, Breanah Stevens 

Year 6:  William Cowling, Aidan Donnelly, Caitlin Lynch, Jalen Metierre, Georgia Scollard 



Photographs  - Social media 

From time to time photographs may be taken of your 
child whilst they are at school by the school  These 
photos may be used in school Newsletters, 
publications and the school website.  They may also 
be used by Catholic Education, Parramatta Diocese 
in their publications and website.  If you do not wish 
your child’s photo to be taken at school, please 
contact the school office. 

We would ask all parents to be aware that when you 
are on school premises, sporting events or on 
excursions that you must only take a photo of own 
child and not someone else’s child, particularly if you 
are uploading photos to social media. 

Please be aware that there are parents with children 
at school who have identified as not wanting their 
children’s photos published.  All photos need the 
permission of parents before they can be published 
by other parents. 

Attendance  

Our school aƩendance rate is currently 86.5% .  Our school goal for the whole year is 90%.   

The reason we track school aƩendance is because research shows us there is a strong correlaƟon between school aƩendance 

and achievement.  The school will contact you if we are concerned about your child’s aƩendance.  We are here to listen and 

support you to help your child have great paƩerns of aƩendance. 

K = 90.7%  Yr 1 = 92.3%  Yr 2 = 86.1%  Yr 3 = 82.2%   Yr 4 = 81.2%  Yr 5 = 87.8  Yr 6 = 85.7% 

CongratulaƟons to  Kindergarten & Year 1 for achieving our goal of 90% for aƩendance. 

Please read the following table which explains how crucial it is for our children to be at school punctually and on a regular basis 

and for parents to be very discerning about the Ɵmes their children are absent from school.   

Grandparent Thank You 
It is not often that people have the time to be able to send in a letter of 
commendation to the school and we are most appreciative of this when 
this occurs.  We have received a letter from one of our grandparents that 
we wanted to share with you. 

“My husband and I recently attended the Grandparents Mass and the 
Teddy Bear’s Picnic at St Michael’s.  Would you please accept and 
convey to your staff our thanks and congratulations.  In a previous life  I 
was a teacher, and know that these events do not happen without great 
planning, time and rehearsal. 

Our grandchild has often confided to us that he thinks St Michael’s is the 
best school in the whole of Australia, and we are coming around to his 
way of thinking.  He also stated that his teacher is more beautiful than 
me and that she is also the best teacher in the whole of Australia.  The 
children all show confidence and care for each other and are a credit to 
the environment which you provide. 

Thank you for all your enthusiasm and dedication in hosting these 
events.  We greatly appreciate being able to attend them.” 



NAPLAN Online School Readiness Test 

2018 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 

(NAPLAN) is an annual national assessment for students in 

Years 3, 5, 7 and 9.  Planning has begun to move NAPLAN 

from a pen and paper assessment to an online assessment 

in 2019. 

This term in Week 6 Monday 27-Thursday 30 August our Year 

3 and Year 5 students will be participating in a NAPLAN online 

school readiness test. 

The school readiness test is a combined literacy/numeracy 

assessment and Year 5 will also undertake an online writing 

assessment.  This readiness test is not a test of the individual 

children’s academic performance but a ‘test of school readiness’ 

– that is, to enhance test administrators’ familiarity with the 

online assessment platform. 

Therefore parents and schools will not receive individual 

student performance results. 

Please note all students in Years 3 and 5 will require their 

own bud earphones for the school readiness test. 

More information:  http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/ 



2 Yellow have been been invesƟgaƟng how important water is as a resource in our country. Drinking water 
regularly keeps us healthy and it is important to conserve water where we can. Here are some of our Ɵps for 
staying safe around water and for being water wise!  

News from 2 Yellow - Be Water Wise! 





   Gift Stall Purchases
Each child will need to fill out a separate form! Return by Monday 20/8

Child's Name: _______________________________________________   Child's Class: _________________

Number of gifts purchased:   Qty ___________ x $8.00 each = $ _______________________ is enclosed.

❑   Cash               ❑  Cheque paybable to P&F St Michael’s

    Gift Stall Helpers For set up, during and to pack up the Gift Stall. The gift stall runs all day 
from 9am-3.30pm. If you can assist the whole day or part of the day even, please fill in the details below. A P&F member will be in
touch with you in regards to times. Your assistance is greatly appreciated. ❑ 9am-3.30pm   ❑ Specific time only _____________

My Name: _________________________ Email address: _____________________Number: ____________

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  ✁





Friday 24th August
A huge variety of gifts $8 each that the P&F have purchased for the stall. 
1 gift $8.00, 2 gifts $16.00, 3 gifts $24.00  etc.

For no child to miss out please fill in the form below & money needs to be in at the office by
Monday 20th August

P&F
Community • Friendship • Education

St Michaels Primary School Parents and Friends Association Baulkham Hills

P&F
Community • Friendship • Education

St Michaels Primary School Parents and Friends Association Baulkham Hills

GIFT STALLGIFT STALL

How the Gift Stall works:
1. Each child at school is given a separate note to take home.
2. Each child will need to fill out a separate slip as all slips are grouped by class.
3. The class teacher is given all the slips for their class when they come into the hall to choose their gifts.
4. To make sure your child doesn’t miss out, please make sure each of your children is on a separate slip. 
5. If you have two or more children, money and slips can go into the one envelope.
6. No need to separate as long as each child has their own slip in that one envelope
7. Please secure your money and slip. A zip lock sandwich bag works well.
8. Please ensure money and slips are returned by Monday 20th August.
9. Last minute or on-the-day money/slip returns may not be recorded on time as being received.
10. Ask your child if they have handed in their money and slip on the day you gave it to them.
11. Many slips/money are often left in school bags. 
12. If your child is sick on the day, your child’s teacher will select a gift ON THE DAY (no exceptions).
13. Please do not come down to the hall. It is very hectic. 
14. Siblings are not to come to the hall. 
15. There will be some gifts in the office to exchange if needed, as the gift stall is 1 week before Father’s Day.
16. No laybys.
                            Thank you for your understanding on ensuring a day of smooth sailing!



   Father’s Day BBQ RSVP
My Name:_________________________________________________________________________ 

Guests Attending:    No. of Adults:__________________________ No. of Children:______________________

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  ✁



   Father’s Day BBQ Helpers
This event has become a well attended and special morning that coincides with “Jersey Day”.

Last year we served 600 bacon and eggs sandwiches. With so many attending, we need helpers.
We are seeking commitments now from helpers. We need quite a few actually in order to run this event,

otherwise sadly, we cannot go ahead with the breakfast. Thank you for your support.

Helping at the BBQ breakfast is hectic and fun. We have the shifts below for your consideration.
Select the times where you are able to assist & return to the office. A P&F member will be in touch closer to the time.

❑  6.30am -7.30am Set Up           ❑  7.30am -8.45am Cooking & Service           ❑  8.45am -9.30am Clean Up          

My Name: ___________________________________________ Mobile: _____________________

Breakfast
Friday 31st August

School Hall Area 7.30am - 9am
It’s back! Our bacon & egg BBQ breakfast for Father’s Day!

It starts at 7.30am at the Hall. Sponsored by Harcourts Hills Living.
We invite all Dads, Grandads, Uncles & all important loved ones who

are like a Dad to join us on the day.

It is also Jersey Day

P&F
Community • Friendship • Education

St Michaels Primary School Parents and Friends Association Baulkham Hills



FRIDAY 31ST AUGUST 2018



Calls to and from teachers 
Please note that teachers cannot take phone 
calls in class time or during their rostered duty 
times.   

Teachers try to return phone calls as quickly as 
possible and will return your call at their first 
available opportunity.   

Thank you for your understanding. 

School Volunteers at St Michael’s 
Thank you to parent/grandparent volunteers who have completed all their 

requirements to volunteer in the classroom, on excursions or sporting 

events.  Unfortunately if you offer to assist and have not completed all the 

volunteer requirements, you will not be able to assist until the volunteer 

requirements have been completed. 

All volunteers at St Michael’s need to complete Steps 1 and 2 below as 

follows: 

 Go St Michael’s website -  

http://www.stmichaelsbhills.catholic.edu.au 

 Click on Enrol Now, go to Get Involved, click on Child Protection Course 
link.  You will then be directed to the Catholic Education Office – Diocese 
of Parramatta website  

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers 

Complete Steps 1 and 2 

1) Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking 
for Volunteers' Form (New procedure across all CEDP schools) 

2) Step 2: Complete the online training module (Updated content to be 
completed every two years) 

Once you have successfully completed the training, an email will be sent to 
St Michael’s for our records. 

If you have any questions regarding Volunteering at school, please contact 
the school office on 9865 1600. 



This Newsletter is available for viewing on our website:   www.stmichaelsbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 
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A few After School Care Positions Availa-


